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Certainly, we have seen Wah Yan boys chasing balls on a 
“sandy” pitch but not grass pitch. A lot of us may have also 
experienced the same personally. 
 
In November 2012, a group of dedicated alumni discussed a 
grass pitch redevelopment plan with our School, WYKPSA 
and other alumni and stakeholders. The plan has been 
approved by the School Management Committee and a 
Committee for Sports Development Project for Wah Yan (the 
“Committee”) was subsequently formed to implement the 
plan. 
 
The approved plan is to redevelop the grass football pitch into 
an artificial turf pitch (new 4th generation) with improved 
drainage and durable non-infill surface by 2014.  The new 
pitch is environmental-friendly among all types of artificial 
turfs since no infill of rubber and sand granules is required. 
The existing tracks alongside Wylie Road will also be 
refurbished. 
 
The target is to raise HK$12.5 million for the project before 
the end of 2013 and this needs the support of our alumni and 
friends of Wah Yan. The Committee is now making an appeal 
to you, your classmates, friends and peers to support this 
project. Please access the following website for the appeal 
letter of the School and the Committee: 
 
http://www.wykpsa.org.hk/wp-
content/uploads/2013/10/Grass-Pitch-Conversion-Project-
Appeal.pdf 
 

Redevelopment of Grass Pitch - Let’s work together!! 

Existing condition of our “Grass” Pitch 
Please help to disseminate the appeal letter to your friends, 
peers and all Wahyanites you know. 
 
The School and the Committee would be grateful if you 
could make your donations on or before 30 November 
2013. 
 
Please contact Mr. Warren Chung at 2384 1038 or Mr. 
Charles Tse at 9090 1325 if you would like to request for 
further information. 
 
Let’s work together for the future of our alma mater! 
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Wine Tasting Workshop 
 
On 2 November 2013, the Students’ Members 
Committee of WYKPSA has organized a wine tasting 
workshop in Tsim Sha Tsui. Thanks to Silas Chan, the 
chairman of WY(HK)PSA, to be our guest speaker. 

 
Meeting of WYK Alumni Bridge Group 

 
WYK Alumni Bridge Group would like to invite all alumni 
who are in Hong Kong to join their first alumni bridge group 
meeting, details of which are as follows: 
 
Date & Time: 16 November 2013, 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.   
Venue: Room 226, WYK School Building 
 
The meeting will last around 3.5 hours, after which the 
participants will have lunch together. All alumni are welcome 
and are encouraged to bring their bridge partner to come. 
 
For any enquiries, please contact their coordinator, Mr. Andrew 
Leung (2008), at 1991514@gmail.com.  
 
*. If you are only available in the afternoon on that day, please 
also let the coordinator know such that they may try to shift the 
meeting to 2:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. if a lot of alumni requests so.  
 

Meeting for alumni regarding F. 1 places 
 
WYKPSA will organize a meeting in early 2014 to provide information for alumni who plan to apply for F. 1 places for their  
sons. Please contact Dr. Lau Wai Hung by email at parkes@hkstar.com for further information. 


